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Next Meeting... March 15th

President’s Message
The date for this year’s Spring Neighborhood Cleanup will

be Saturday, April 21st.  The location to drop off unwanted items is

the same as last year - the parking lot at Hertz Equipment Rental,

56th and Center Sts.  As a reminder, this is for items that do not go

in the household trash that is picked up weekly by Deffenbaugh.

Items that will NOT be accepted at this location:

- concrete

- tires (they go to St. Adalbert’s south side parking lot on Wright

St. between 30th and 31st)

- appliances (they go to Holy Name School parking lot, north

side, 2901 Fontenelle Blvd.)

- tree brush (there will be vouchers to take them to River City 

Recycling)

- yard waste  

- hazardous materials

- paint, oil or herbicides

Hours of operation will be from 9am to 2pm.  We will need

volunteers, as usual, to monitor the site.  Feel free to call if you

would like to help. I will circulate a sign-up sheet at the March meet-

ing.  There will be a reminder about the cleanup in the April newslet-

ter.

The program at the March meeting will be on services for

the aging.  This should be of interest not only to those in that age

group but for those with aging parents as well.  Aimee McKim,

Executive Director of Volunteers Assisting Seniors, and Jeff

Reinhardt, Public Relations, Eastern Nebraska Office on Aging, will

be presenting at the meeting.

I hope everyone survived the March 1 blizzard in good

shape.  Hopefully that was winter’s last gasp, but I doubt it.

See you at the meeting on the 15th!

Tim Potter

Our Next Meeting will be
Thursday

March 15th

6:30  Social 
7:00 Meeting

Topic: Senior Benefits

Saint Matthew Evangelical
Lutheran Church
1725 S 60th St 

Bring a friend or two!

Meeting Schedule...
3rd Thursday

Every Other Month

Our  Next meeting: 
May 17th

Join Us Today! 
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Business Distribution  
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The Aksarben Elmwood Park Association Newsletter is published
monthly by Shurson Publishing. Direct all advertising inquires to
551-6787. Send all articles for submission and press releases to
Shurson Publishing, P.O. Box 31485, Omaha, NE 68131, e-mail to
Shurson@msn.com to arrive by the 1st of the month of publication.
Content may be edited for clarity and space considerations. No war-
ranties of the products or services printed herein are expressed or
implied by either the Association or Shurson Publishing. 

Visit us online at  
www.aksarbenelmwood.orgGet Involved:

Interested in getting involved in

your neighborhood and playing

a part in Improvement efforts?

Here is your chance. 

Contact Tim Potter 

at 553-7007

to discuss options available. 

Advertisers Index
Come on into My Kitchen   CBS Home Real Estate - Raquel

Ahlvers,  Kennel Klean. Please thank these advertisers. Their adver-

tising support of the newsletter it what makes it possible. 

To advertise please call Ellen Shurson 551-6787

Thank You
We thank Melissa Prohaska for not only volunteering to distribute the

newsletter to business distribution sites, but for collating and labeling the

newsletters for mailing. 

AkSarBen Elmwood Park Neighborhood Association      Page 2   

Top 10 Reasons 
People Belong to Neighborhood Associations

10. To develop and learn new skills

9. To offer skills or expertise

8. To develop a network and help each other

7. To better understand the needs of others and the community

6. To assist others who are less fortunate

5. To make a positive contribution to your community

4. To repay the kind acts of others

3. To meet new people and build a communitywide network

2. To address a specific concern or opportunity

1. To have fun and make a difference in your community



Need Help With Home Repairs? 

H
ome repairs can be time consuming and expen-

sive. Doing them yourself requires expertise and

can create a real challenge for the physically dis-

abled or those on a fixed income. There are programs in

the metro that can help. “A Guide to Housing

Rehabilitation Programs for the Omaha Metropolitan

Area” specifically targets older, low income neighbors

and offers 39 different federally funded programs to help

meet their home repair needs. Guides are available at

NCGO (Neighborhood Center for Greater Omaha -

402.561.7582) or online at the city of Omaha website:

www.unomaha.edu/neighborhoodscan/resources/hous-

ing_rehab.pdf.
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AEPNA Membership Form 
New ___   Renewal ___

Name: _____________________
Address: __________________  zip __________
Home Phone: __________________________
Email Address: _______________________

Circle one: Single Household Business
$5.00 $10.00 $20.00

Please make check payable to: 
Aksarben Elmwood Park Neighborhood Association 
Mail to:  1302 South 56th Street   Omaha, NE 68106

Serving Lunch 
Monday thru Friday 

11AM - 2 PM

Brunch Sunday  5423 Leavenworth
9 AM - 2 PM 

Catering & Private Parties 
on or off site Cooking Classes 

the Last Wednesday of

the Month  

Phone: 614-3235

Fax: 614-3192

* Private Cooking 

Classes also 

available 

Please Tell Our adver-
tisers you saw their ad 

in this Newsletter. 

Support Midtown
Businesses!

TO ADVERTISE
CALL ELLEN SHURSON

551-6787

Kennel Klean
Professional Canine 

Waste Removal Service
lawns, kennels & apts. 

Canidae all natural pet foods sold & delivered
Also lawn care &

snow removal 

Call Tony Pignotti, Jr. 

402-598-1019

www.kennelklean.com

Chemical Disposal Facility  
UnderTheSink, the Douglas/Sarpy County facili-

ty located at 4001 South 120th Street in Omaha for col-

lecting and disposing of unwanted household chemicals

is open. By Appointment Only call 444-Sink

(444-7465) during business hours. Appointments are

being made at 15-minute intervals.  

UnderTheSink will be open year 'round .. hours:

Wednesday from 9am until 5pm

Thursday from 9am until 6:30pm

Friday from 9am until 5pm   Saturday from 9am -1pm

Appointments are necessary to avoid traffic

problems on South 120th Street and to ensure that the

handling of the waste is done under conditions that are

safe for the residents, the staff, and the environment.  

Visit our website...www.underthesink.org, to

learn about how to prepare for using the facility.

Materials that UnderTheSink receives will be

reused, recycled, or properly disposed of through an off-

site hazardous waste disposal contractor. There is no

charge to residents for using the facility and residents

may use the ReStore, where they may obtain, at no cost,

leftover materials that are usable.

UnderTheSink is owned and operated by the City

of Omaha on behalf of the residents of Douglas County

and Sarpy County.  


